MINUTES OF AWJFC ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD BY ZOOM

8TH SEPTEMBER 2020


5.1. 	Chairmans Report

The Chairman reported that it had been a very difficult year and at present it is not getting any easier for anyone running an organisation.  We have issued all our coaches with a sanitiser pack and asked them to follow all FA and government guidelines.  We will also be bringing out our own schedule of suggested actions for matches and training.  Last season was curtailed due to Covid 19 and because of this the club decided not to increase their annual fees which had been decided to do beforehand.  The resignations of Rachel du Feu and Helen Buck has made us realise how much they have done for the club over the years.  Our appreciation will be shown at a later date when people are able to get together to thank them personally.  His thanked also the committee for their unswerving support throughout the year.

5.2	Vote Minutes of last meeting

The minutes were proposed by Paul Newman and seconded by Steve Hill

5.3	Election of Officers

The Chairman asked for a show of hands to re-elect the present committee and it was carried unanimously.

5.4	Treasurers Report

This has obviously been a very strange and disappointing year for everyone, and this is reflected in this year’s accounts.  With very wet conditions throughout most of the winter pitches were continuously waterlogged and matches constantly postponed and then just when it looked like the weather would turn allowing pitches to be playable the pandemic caused the halt of all football and the cancellation of the leagues for the season.  This meant that we had much lower than expected referee fees with far fewer matches, we received a refund from Mid Sussex DC for unused pitch hire and teams did not spend as much of their budgets as they would have done which is reflected in the very low kit and equipment spend.  These considerable reductions of expenses have meant the club has increased its reserves by nearly £6k, when the forecast for the season was around break even or a small loss, so the club continues in a financially healthy position going forwards.
For the 20-21 season there was to be an increase in fees as we have been at the same level for a number of years and costs are increasing annually, and the expected costs for the new season are expected to increase further again.  However due to the early halt last season and associated cost savings we reversed the decision to increase fees for this season.  We do however expect to run at a loss this season spending some of our reserves and teams have unused budgets brought forward to spend on top of their new budgets, fees will then be reviewed again the following season.
Membership numbers remain good with age groups from U5s – U18s, made up of 15 teams in the 3 leagues plus the U5/U6s.


5.5	Child Welfare Report

- We can now resume DBS checks in person social distancing. Between Max and I will keep a check on this although atm no one is outstanding apart from any new coaches/parent helpers. We have an extra 3-6 months on any out of date DBS checks due to covid.

- Level 1/First Aid/new safeguarding courses will not be run until possibly summer next year

- Please can we remind coaches to check in to the WGS and complete their safeguarding renewal if its expired or soon to go out of date

- Once Max has a WGS welfare officer account she can then see all the coaches qualifications and we will have a catch up where i can explain how to use the safeguarding tab.

5.6	Vacant positions for the committee

The Chairman stated that, as usual, we are still looking for volunteers for the committee.

5.7	Any Other Business

Paul Newman suggested that as there are no FA courses available at the moment, he and other qualified coaches could make themselves available to give guidance to new volunteers. Lesley replied that we are already doing that with our u10s and our thanks go to Matt Townsend, Callum Duncanson and Yaki for their input.






